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PSSA Girls Hockey 2018 

Congratulations to our Girls PSSA School Hockey 
Team. Over the Term the girls competed against 4 
schools. The girls played their first game against 
Bradfordville and won the game 2-0. Goals were 
scored by Grace Jones and Claire Hellessey. The 
girls then played Crookwell Public School in their 
second game. The girls won the game 5-0 goals, 
scored by Grace Jones. The girls moved on to the 
final round for the South Coast/Riverina region. The 
girls played Bowral Public School and came away 
winning that game 5-1. Goals we scored by Zoe 
Carmichael and Grace Jones. By winning this game 
the girls became South Coast Champions.  

We made it into the State Quarter Finals where we 
had to travel to Newcastle and play against Ben 
Venue Public School. This was a tough game,     
unfortunately we lost 2-1.The girls played their          
absolute best!  

I am so incredibly proud of these girls and I have 
loved watching them work, support and play as a 
team. It has been a privileged to coach such an 
amazing team and I have been able to see their 
friendships grow. Congratulations girls.  

Olivia Maher  

Girls Hockey 2018 



Principal’s Report 

SASS Recognition Week -Last week was the week we recognise the amazing contribution our support 

staff make to our school and its community. We have staff that are general Assistants that work around 

our school mowing and maintenance, we have SLSO’s that work in lots of rooms helping children to 

learn, we have people in the office who keep our school running and do a million tasks such as budgets, 

enrolments, and organise just about everything. We are very fortunate to have such a committed team 

here, so please join with us in celebrating their efforts.  

Review Meetings -Thank you to the parents who attended review meetings last week. These meetings 

are very important in understanding the learning needs of your child. 

Excursion Reminders -With a number of excursions planned in the coming months, I wanted to remind 

parents of the importance of returning notes and making payments in a timely manner. The booking of 

venues and buses require exact figures and cancellation fees are charged to the school when there are 

last minute changes. Sometimes the size of the bus can be chosen according to the number of students 

attending, greatly reducing the cost of the excursion. For these and other reasons we generally require 

notes and payments to be finalised two weeks before an event. In some instances the timelines may 

vary, but we do require that parents work with the cut off dates as a firm and fixed arrangement. When 

students do not return notes by the date stated on the note, there is often little we can do to                 

accommodate late requests. This is disheartening for both home and school. So I do urge parents to  

regularly check their child’s bag for notes and ask the students about upcoming events. This is especially 

true for senior students who are capable of discussing upcoming camps and activities which are often 

discussed with students long in advance of the due dates for forms, deposits and payments falling due. 

Reading this newsletter often allows parents to see upcoming events and cut off times. We want every 

child to be able to fully engage with our programs so please assist us with these important matters by 

responding in a timely manner and definitely by the date indicated for the event. 

New Section in the newsletter – We need to celebrate our high achieving students!!!! Please let 

me know of the amazing achievements of our students in our school so we can celebrate with them. 

Celebrations this fortnight are: 

 Congratulations to Clare Hellessey for her outstanding horse riding at many different shows.  

 Congratulations to the Spelling Bee representatives who went to Bowral and were highly successful, 

Well Done. Brittany Bird, Chelsea Wray, Isaac Jones and Lachlan Rigney. 

Have a great fortnight. 

Vicki Stokes                                                                                                                                                         

Principal 



Purple STARRS Cards  Positive                

Behaviour in the playground                                       

 Dates for your Diary 

2018 TERM 3 

Monday 17 

September 

Week 9 

Year 6 depart for Myuna Bay 

Sport and Recreation Camp 

and return Friday September 

21. 

Tuesday 18 

September 

Week 9 

Cathedral Choir rehearsal at 

St Saviours, Bourke Street, 

Goulburn. 

Wednesday 

19 September 

Week 9 

Stage 1 - Wetlands                   

Investigation Excursion 

Sunday 23 

September  

St. Saviours Cathedral Choir 

Concert at 2pm. 

Wednesday 

26 &              

Thursday 27      

September 

Week 10 

Dental Assessment Visit 

Please return  permission 

notes to the school office  

before the visit. 

Friday 28   

September 

Week 10 

Last day of Term 3 for all             

students.                                                   

 TERM 4 

Monday 15 

October              

Week 1 

All students and staff return 

to school today for the          

commencement of Term 4. 

Tuesday 23 

October              

Week 2 

Book Character Parade and 

Grandparent’s Day. 

Tuesday 23 to 

Thursday 25  

October           

Week 2 

BOOK FAIR AT THE             

LIBRARY.  Come and do your 

Christmas  shopping and  

support the School. 

Wednesday 7 

November 

Week 4 

P & C Meeting commences at 

7pm in the school library.  

Parents and friends of the 

school most welcome to            

attend. 

Friday 2    

November              

Week 3 

Jump Off Day - Jump Rope for 

Heart and Music Count Us in 

Celebration with the School 

Band.   

Monday 17 

December 

Week 10 

Presentation Evening to be 

held at Goulburn High 

School’s Hall, commences at 

7pm 

Wednesday 

19 December 

Week 10 

End of term for all students. 

Students in Years 1-6 return 

to school on Wednesday 30 

January 2019. Kindergarten 

2019 will  commence on    

Friday 1 February and will be 

advised by mail of their start 

times.   

Term 3 2018 -Assemblies -                                                        

Commencing at 12:30pm in the School Hall,                         

parents and friends are most welcome to attend. 

Term 3 Date Class Item 

Week 8 14/9/2018 1M 

Week 10 28/9/2018 KT 

STUDENT BANKING                                                       

is every Tuesday morning                                                                                            

(9am to 9.25am)  at the        

Canteen.                                                                 

See Tracy (in the Canteen)                                                 

for more information. 

   

Cailen Brownhill KAP Ellie Walker 1W Rhiannan Hadlow 1W 

Caitlyn Dunn 2C Lachlan Giles 2C Gracie Hayes 2C 

Annie Klem 2C Cody Munce 2C Cooper Parsons  2C 

 Alexander Zhong 2C  

   

Pippi Beilby KAP Ava Evans KAP Piper Staples KAP 

Dane Sutton KAP Alyssa Weatherstone 

KAP 

Rhiannan Hadlow 1W 

Pipa-Rose Baker 1W Hayley Davis 1W  

6 PB Cards 

12 PB Cards 

The yearly dental checks for all students will be held on the                

following dates: 

Assessment Dates: Wednesday 26 September and     

      Thursday 27 September. 

Consent forms were sent our with last month’s newsletter.   Please 

ensure that the forms are completed and returned to the school 

office prior to the  assessment dates. 

All assessments are free and do not involve any treatment.             

All children who are assessed will receive a note to take home. 

For further details, please don’t hesitate to contact: 

Goulburn Community Health                                                                     

Dental Clinic                                          

Tel: 4827 3909 



Summer-Girls Uniform 

Drum Lessons at Wollondilly 

Suggested new Summer Dress for Wollondilly Public School – Survey 

We are looking at introducing a girls pleated summer dress as part of our summer uniform.   

We would like to survey all families to see which dress features will be most suitable. 

If you could please circle the picture you like most below and return to the office by                                       

Friday, 21 September 2018. 

Thank you for your assistance and time in making this decision for our school. 

Ever wanted to rock out on the drums?  
 

Embrace your inner beat with drum lessons available here at  
Wollondilly on Wednesday and Friday afternoons.  

 
Bryn is an advanced Mulwaree High School student,  specialising in 

rock, pop, jazz, theatre music and orchestral percussion. 
 

 Half hour lessons are $25. Phone 0438 253 486. 



 

 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

                                   September  P&C Meeting                                                     

Parent Café 

From Week 9 we will be holding a Parent Café 

at 3pm on a Friday afternoon in the Infants 

Courtyard. We would like to welcome the 

parents and carers, who are often gathered 

outside our building for the afterschool pickup, 

to come in and share some afternoon tea and 

have a chat together.  

 

 

 

Around the school Our students, from years 2 to 6, 

have been invited to sing at a Coral Concert at St 

Saviours Cathedral on Sunday the 23rd of September. 

This is a lovely opportunity to combine with other 

community choirs and experience the wonderful 

acoustics of such an amazing building. Interested 

students have begun rehearsing and have taken 

home notes. 

P&C Our P&C meetings are held in the school library 

at 7pm on the 1st Wednesday of each month. All 

members of our school community are welcome to 

attend. This is a great opportunity to hear about and 

be more involved in what is happening in our school. 

 

 

Current Requests. As part of being more environmentally responsible at Wollondilly we 

would like to build up a collection of coffee mugs that we can use when holding events 

serving hot drinks for visitors. If you are ever cleaning out your cupboard and need to 

make more room, we would gratefully receive any excess mugs that you would like to 

part with.  

Save The Date 

Book Character Parade 

and Grandparent’s Day 

Tuesday 23rd Oct. 

Jump Rope For Heart  

Jump Off and Music 

Count Us In Celebration 

with the school band 

Friday 2nd Nov 



KINDERGARTEN 2019 

Wollondilly Public School is accepting Kindergarten  enrolments for 

2019.  If you have a child who is turning 5 by 31 July 2019, please collect an          

enrolment form from the School Office.  When you come to school to enrol 

your child please bring the  following documents with you: 

 Proof of student’s residential address (e.g. original copies of council rates 

notice, residential lease, electricity accounts, statutory declaration etc). 

 Birth Certificate or identity documents and  Immunisation history         

statement. 

 Copies of any family law or other relevant court orders, (if  applicable). 

Please return any completed enrolment forms together with supporting        

documentation for  processing to the School Office.     

Thanks                                                                                                                                                                                                    

School Administration Office 

We’re skipping through the term! 

Jump Rope for Heart is well underway and it’s great to see so many children out in the playground                

skipping with smiles on their faces.                                                                                                                  

Wollondilly Public School has raised $2,046 so far.  

It’s not long until our Jump Off Day on Friday 2 November, 2018, so keep on practicing those tricks! And 

don’t forget to share your online fundraising page with friends and family to raise   money for a great 

cause! Still need to sign up online? It’s easy just follow this link and enter your details. 

https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/register     

https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/register


 Cricket  
Wollondilly Cricket Club 

2018/19 Registrations 
Under 10,12,14 and 16 

Now open for boys and girls teams. 
 

Register online now at  www.playcricket.com.au 
(Search for Goulburn 2580 and then register for  

Wollondilly Cricket Club) 
 
 

New shorter formats for 
under 10 and 12 this season 

 

Age Eligibility as at 31st 
August each Year  

(Girls can play 2 years down) 
 

For further information 
Contact Danny Yeadon 

Phone 48221529 - Email 
yeadon006@gmail.com 

 
 
 




